Association of Army Dentistry
[image: image1.png]


(AAD)

Promote


Association of Army Dentistry (AAD)
Recognize
BOARD OF DIRECTORS:
Russell J. Czerw
MG, USA (Ret.)

President and Chairman
Priscilla H. Hamilton

COL, USA (Ret.)

V. Sterlene Hapner
US Army Civilian 

James C. Kulild

COL, USA (Ret.)
Andrew Lehmkuhl
Principal, Edge Advisors
Michael McQuade
COL, USA (Ret.)

Michael Rethman
COL, USA (Ret.)

Richard Shipley
COL, USA (Ret.)

Ronald D. Silverman
MG,  USA (Ret.)
Stephen E. Spadaro
SGM, USA (Ret.)

Peter M. Tan

COL, USAR 
Thomas R. Tempel

MG, USA (Ret.)

M. Ted Wong

MG, USA (Ret.)


      Newsletter December 2017
On behalf of the Board Members of the Association of Army Dentistry, I wish each member of our Association and members of their families a joyous and healthy holiday season.  We have been working hard to improve our Association and to make it more meaningful and beneficial to all of our members. As an example, we are working on a mentorship program that will assist our members with finding employment or answering questions about beginning private practice when they leave military dentistry. There are other initiatives and ideas coming as well. As we head into 2018, we ask for your continued support of through your continued membership and welcome your suggestions and active participation to make this organization even better. All of us wish you and yours a prosperous and healthy 2018.

 

 

Russ 


Russell J. Czerw, MG, USA, RET, President and Chairman, Board of Directors

Membership

 
Please renew your membership for 2018 during the month of January. The link to the membership form is in the left column.  As part of membership renewal, please update your member profile on our website:  http://www.associationofarmydentistry.org   The functionality of the directory directly depends on the information that you provide. Please keep it current. 

New Year's Resolutions

 

This information is included from the Military Officer in their 2017 Retirement Guide. If you are looking for resources to get introductory lessons in the sport of your dreams or looking for something new in the coming year, here are some ideas:
· Adventure Travel: 

· Elder Treks, www.eldertreks.com 

· Hang Gliding and Paragliding: 

· U.S. Hang Gliding and Paragliding Association,  www.ushpa.org/page/learn-to-fly-overview 

· Kiteboarding: 

· International Kiteboarding Association, www.ikointl.com 

· Mountain Biking: 

· International Mountain Bicycling Association, www.imba.com 

· NASCAR: 

· NASCAR Racing Experience, www.nascarracingexperience.com 

· Road Cycling: 

· The League of American Bicyclists, www.bikeleague.org 

· Scuba: 

· The Professional Association of Diving Instructors, www.padi.com 

· Whitewater Rafting: 

· American Whitewater, www.americanwhitewater.org 

                

Active Component News

 
MG Thomas R. "Rob" Tempel and CPT Adam Bennett, Executive Fellow, Office of Corps Chief, U.S. Army Dental Corps, the liaison officer to the Association of Army Dentistry, continue to work to establish liaison positions at the DENTACs across the Army Dental Care System. Their goal is to establish the network in early 2018. Your attention is called to the following links provided by CPT Bennett:

· The Dental Corps Bulletin, October 2017 

· The Dental Corps Bulletin, November 2017
· The Army Medical Department: Army Dentistry homepage: http://armydentalcorps.amedd.army.mil/index.html 

Note: Much of the website is inaccessible without a Common Access Card (CAC)   

 Reserve Component News
The Reserve Components News this quarter is submitted by COL Julia Plevnia and COL April Snyder, who are Army National Guard Dental Corps officers. Their article provides an overview of Compo 2 and how it contributes and impacts the Total Force.

The Information Paper is available in the Reserve Components Forum of our website and at the following link:  ARNG DC 

COL Tan provided biographical information for both of these officers:

COL Julia R. Plevnia, D.D.S, F.A.C.S., is currently assigned as the Executive Officer for the Medical Command of the Colorado National Guard, Aurora, CO.  Dr. Plevnia has served a total of 20 years as an Army Dental Corps officer. She began her career as a Health Professions Scholarship recipient at University of Michigan College of Dentistry, and then completed 12 years on active duty after graduation from dental school.  While on active duty she completed a one year AEGD program at Fort Meade, was OIC of a clinic, completed an Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery Residency Program at Walter Reed Army Hospital, became an Oral Surgery mentor for the Fort Lewis Oral Surgery program and a mentor for two AEGD programs.  Dr. Plevnia left active duty and joined the 5502 reserves, transitioning to the Colorado National Guard as their State Dental Officer for four and half years.  She maintains two private practice offices and coordinates the facial trauma panel for a Level II trauma center.

COL April M. Snyder, D.D.S. is currently assigned as the Health Policy Branch Chief in the Office of the Joint Surgeon General, National Guard Bureau Headquarters, Arlington, Virginia.  Dr. Snyder has completed a total of 24 years as an Army Dental Corps officer. She began her career on Active Duty, serving at Fort Drum and Fort Hood; and then joined the Minnesota Army National Guard where she held various positions, including Deputy Commander of Clinical Services and State Dental Officer.  From 2012 to 2015, COL Snyder served as the Chief Dental Officer of the Army National Guard.

 

 

Closing Remarks 

  

In the coming months, I actively solicit your input to improve our newsletter and the Association of Army Dentistry. Two members of our organization reached out to me after the August Newsletter. Bob Webster, COL, USA, RET, provided information concerning an oral surgery mentor who had a profound influence on his career. As so often happens, we only catch up with these influential officers when we hear of their passing. A link to Dr. Daniel Cheney's obituary follows:  http://molesfarewelltributes.com/tribute/details/33/Daniel-Cheney/obituary.html The obituary describes his contributions, both on active duty and in civilian service to our nation. 

 

Chuck Wakefield, COL, USA, RET, provided information on his participation in the MMy Ride for Cure event, beginning September 2, 2017, in Los Angeles, California as part of the Multiple Myeloma Research Foundation (MMRF) Team for Cures. Their 50 day coast-to-coast ride of 3,400 miles raised funds to support the MMRF. A link to his page on the Multiple Myeloma Foundation homepage can be found in the Members in the News section of our website.   

 Thank you Bob and Chuck for your input.

 

 ARMY 14            NAVY 13
 2017 Armed Forces Bowl, December 23, 2017, 2:30 PM, Fort Worth, Texas            Army (9-3) vs. San Diego State University (10-2)

 

 

In Memoriam       

COL(Ret) Richard A. Foster

14 Oct 1936 – 10 Aug 2017


MG(Ret) Bill B. Lefler


20 Oct 1933 – 25 Sep 2017


COL(Ret) Gerald Beatty


  2 Apr 1947 – 25 Sep 2017


LTC(Ret) Richard Diamond

30 Aug 1947 -  8 Dec 2017 

In the coming months I hope to expand upon the Members in the News section of our newsletter.  In this respect I request your help in identifying news stories involving current and former Dental Corps officers, enlisted soldiers, and civilians.  Our active duty and reserve component officers, NCOs, and soldiers continue their selfless service to our nation.  Many of those who have retired are doing great things in your communities and continuing to serve after leaving the military.  If you have news that you would like to share, please contact the Communications Director, Ron Lambert, at lambertrj1951@outlook.com or call (920) 809-8036.

Please continue promoting membership in the AAD. The membership form is available under the Gifts Header on the AAD website.
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